Mick ALkie To bepolicy@fec.gov, afbestefforts@fec.gov
<irish_american_psycho @ya
hoo.com> cc

01/08/2007 04:00 PM bec
Subject Comments Regarding FEC Proposed Changes

Dear Sir/Madam:

In attempting to follow the instructions printed in
the Record, with small, hard to read print and
ambiguously placed within the Notice in same, I offer
the following comments regarding the proposed sua
sponte and other changes in regulations, forms, and
proceedings concerning the FEC. While I know that
most of you can not and will not read nor understand
this email communication, I feel it is my duty to
express my opinion, even though the lack of hundred
dollar bills and/or affidavits of voters will render
my comments null and void. While I wish I had enough
money to make you people perform your duties to the
best of your abilities, I realize now that it would be
a waste of time, energy and money, as you puppets were
implanted for a reason.

To want to change your rules so that you can, without
recourse, arbitration or any formal appeal, sua sponte
dismiss cases is almost as much of a joke as Scalia
and Thomas not relieving themselves from the Gore v
Bush decision (i.e., conflict of interest) and the
whole inane idea that even the Appearance of
Impropriety is best avoided. Then again, such logic
and common sense must have been abolished from the USG
as a whole, and your agency, in particular. Having
had the opportunity to simply revote in Florida in
2000 and to de-certify certain voting machines THAT
HAVE BEEN PROVEN to be not only vulnerable, but at
times, PROGRAMMED, to erroneously count votes, the FEC
officially sold its soul, not to any particular
faction, but to corruption in and of itself.

My comments on your proposals are as follows: please,
each and every one of you, resign immediately.
Testify to all that you know before the Assitant US
Attorney of your choice. Write all to the formerly
free American press, and finally bring some integrity
back into the USG. I'd go into specifics about your
policy changes and such, but as said changes are so
ambiguously worded as to effectively make no sense, I
feel the greater urge to comment on your agency as a
whole. With the three branches of the USG acting
independently, your agency is purposefully
under-funded, staffed and estimated. We now know why.
Regardless of party affiliation, the FEC is nothing
but a bookkeeper.

Fining a company that took in over 20 million dollars
a mere $300,000.00 may shed the FEC in a better light,




at least to the sheep minded and the cronies you guys
must kiss up to, evidences a lot to people like me.
Regardless of democrap or repukelican, if their
Election committees, friends or families ignored
standard rule of law, then the FEC will collect from
them. Is there a set limit as to how much money I
must make before I become untouchable in Criminal
Proceedings, as well as FEC proceedings? One wonders
how much "grease" it took to get the wheels of "FEC"
justice to turn the way one chooses?

Thank you for shirking your duty, for being corrupt,
unethical, stupid or some other combination of the
three. Keep up the crappy work, and maybe, by
mistake, we may actually have an election where the
man with the most votes wins this time. Then again,
if the FEC has anything to do with it, then there will
continue to be no democratic process for the
pseudo-democracy called the United States.

Please, keep up the crappy work.
Sincerely,

Michael Himes

95-16 91st Street

Ozone Park, NY 11416
917-225-3724

Sent on 1-8-07, @ 4:00 p.m. EST
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